Minutes for October Board Meeting

October 6, 2013

Attendees 



Aaron Grieco
Adam Baker
Alex Kaminski
Bill Collins
Byron Frank
Charlie Driscoll
Chris Caccamo
Dan Stepeck
Dave Conrad
Doug Caneday
Eric Brouker
Frank Albert
Jamie Martin
John Calcavecchia
John Truhan
Kathy Wolkner
Larry Green
Mark Bergin
Mike Gulino
Mike Malario
Mike Mihalek
Peter Ruot
Russ Arnold
Scott Sytulek
Terrence O’Brien
Tim McKenzie
Tom Engle
Tom Guzzo
Tom Wolkner
Tony Sardilli
Vin Bergin
		



1) Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm
2) Secretary report from August and September were approved.
3) Matt Guglielmo, Treasurer, was not present but submitted the annual Treasurer’s report.
4) Tom Engle, Coaching Coordinator, suggested that we should try to schedule for in-season clinics.
5) Field / Facilities committee
· A shed was built at West Woods
· For next year, permanent bases at West Woods.
· Fall Clean Up Day scheduled for November 2
6) Uniforms and Equipment
· Uniform return policy needs to be established for American and National uniforms
· Catcher’s gear needs to be upgraded for all leagues
· T Ball leagues need to return the T’s
· Welch shed needs to fixed inside
7) Marketing – it was the first year for the marketing committee.  A bigger budget will be given to the committee to help boost the number of children playing in our organization.
8) Safety
· Two injuries during the year
· Boxes of ice packs are in the equipment shed
· All background check documentation has been destroyed
9) Spring Program
· $300 savings from last year
· Feedback is encouraged
10) Umpire in Chief – Terry suggested some changes for next year
· League commissioners schedule the umpires
· The Umpire in Chief is more concentrated on the training and evaluation of umpires.
· Every National and American manager has to umpire 2 games (cannot give to a teenager)
· Better coverage for Softball – high school softball players??
11) DeFilippo family sent a letter to the league thanking us for our support.
12) By law updates are tabled until November meeting
13) Tom Guzzo spoke to the Board about a situation early in the year.  He was disappointed that his umpiring needed evaluation. 
14) Board Election for 2013/2014 Season
· 17 members put their name in for nomination
· All 17 members spoke or if not present, a statement was read
· 23 members who were present are eligible to vote
· 12 votes are needed for election
· All 17 members received at least 12 votes.
· Final vote totals are Byron Frank (23), Tony Sardilli (23), Matt Guglielmo (22), Mike Gulino (22), John Calcavecchia (21), Dave Conrad (21), Mike Malario (21), Gerard Roy (21), Scott Sytulek (21), Frank Albert (20), Russ Arnold (20), Doug Caneday (20), Tom Engle (20), Rico Chiarillo (18), Mike Mihalek (18), Kathy Wolkner (18), Jamie Martin (15)
15) Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm.
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